
Floyd County Chronicle & Times • Page 4B • September 23-29, 2025

NOTICE OF
INTENTION

TO MINE
Pursuant to 
Application

Number 
836-5698

Operator 
Change #3

In  accordance
with  405  KAR
8:010  notice  is
hereby given that
Elk  Horn  Re-
sources  LLC, 544
South  Lake
Drive,  Prestons-
burg,  KY   41653
intends  to  revise
permit  number
836-5698  to
change the opera-

g p
tor.  The operator
presently  ap-
proved in the per-
mit  is  J&S  Coal
L.L.C.,  3800
Route  3224,  Riv-
er,  KY   41254.
The new operator
will  be  Adella
Coal,  Inc.,  1858
Long  Fork  Rd,
Virgie, KY 41572.
The  operation  is
located  2.5  Miles
Southeast  of  Mc-
Dowell  in  Floyd
County. The oper-
ation  is  approxi-
mately  0.1  Mile
west of KY Route
1929's  junction
with  Ned  Fork
Road  and located
on  Frasure
Creek.   The oper-
ation  is  located
on  the  McDowell
U.S.G.S.  7.5
minute  quadran-
gle map.  
The  application
has been filed for
public  inspection
at the Division of
Mine  Reclama-
tion and Enforce-
ment  Hazard Re-
gional Office,  556
Village  Lane,
Hazard,  Ken-
tucky   41702.
Written  com-
ments  or  objec-
tions  must  be
filed  with the Di-

rector, Division of
Mine  Permits,
300  Sower  Blvd.
Frankfort,  KY
40601.   All  com-
ments  or  objec-
tions  must be re-
ceived  within  fif-
teen  (15)  days  of
today's date.

NOTICE OF
INTENTION

TO MINE
Pursuant to
Application

Number 
836-5650, 

Renewal No. 8
In  accordance
with  KRS
350.055,  notice  is
hereby given that
Spurlock  Mining,
LLC,  250  West
Main  Street,
Suite  2000,  Lex-
ington,  Kentucky
40507  has  ap-
plied for a renew-
al of a permit for
underground  coal
mining  operation
located  3.1  miles
southeast  of  Mc-
Dowell  in  Floyd
County.  The pro-
posed  operation
will disturb 52.28
surface  acres
within the permit
boundary.
This proposed op-
eration is approx-

pp
imately  1.5  miles
southeast  of  KY
1929's  junction
with  Ned  Fork
Road  and located
along  Poplarlick
Fork  of  Frasure
Creek. 
The  proposed  op-
eration  is  located
on  the  McDowell
USGS 7.5 minute
quadrangle  map.
The  surface  area
to be disturbed is
owned  by
Elkhorn  Coal
Company, LLC. 
Enforcement
Hazard  Regional
Office,  556  Vil-
lage  Lane,  Haz-
ard,  Kentucky
41702.   Written
comments,  objec-
tions,  or requests
for  a  permit  con-
ference  must  be
filed  with the Di-
rector of the Divi-
sion of Mine Per-
mits,  300  Sower
Boulevard,
Frankfort,  Ken-
tucky 40601.

PUBLIC
NOTICE

Notice  is  hereby
given  that  David
Layne  has  filed
an  application
with  the  Natural
Resources  and
Environmental

Protection  Cabi-
net,  to  place  fill
in  the  floodplain
in the community
of  Stanville,
Floyd  County,
KY.   The  site  is
located  between
US23  and  East
Main  Street  in
Stanville,  Ken-
tucky.  More
specifically at lat-
itude  37.565183
and  longitude
-82.643641.   Any
comments  or  ob-
jections  concern-
ing  this  applica-
tion  shall  be  di-
rected  to  DOW-
Floodplain@ky.-
gov  and  or  Ken-
tucky  Division  of
Water, Water Re-
sources  Branch,
300 Sower Boule-
vard, Third Floor,
Frankfort,  KY
40601.   Phone:
(502)  564-3410,
and  must  be  re-
ceived by October
22, 2025.

FOR SALE:
For  Sale  Four
plots  together
Davidson  Memo-
rial  Gardens.
859-338-0813

PLEASE
CHECK 

YOUR AD
Please read your
ad  the  first  day
it appears in the
paper.  Report
any errors imme-
diately  and  we
will  gladly  cor-
rect  any  errors
published.  Cred-
it  will  be  issued
for  one  (1)  day
only.  After  the
first  day  the  ad
can  be  corrected
for  the  remain-
ing  number  of
runs,  but  credit
will  not  be  is-
sued for  days ad
ran incorrectly.

TO OUR READERS TO OUR READERS TO OUR READERS

LEGALS

LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS

POLICIES
The Floyd Coun-
ty Chronicle  and
Times  reserves
the right  to edit,
properly  classify,
cancel  or  decline
any  ad.  We  will
not  knowingly
accept  advertis-
ing that discrim-
inates on the ba-
sis  of  sex,  age,
religion,  race,
national  origin
or  physical  dis-
ability.

PUBLISHER'S
NOTICE

All real estate adver-
tising  in  this  news-
paper  is  subject  to
the  Fair  Housing
Act  which  makes  it
illegal  to  advertise
"any  preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination  based
on  race,  color,  reli-
gion,  sex,  handicap,

g p
familial status or na-
tional  origin,  or  an
intention  to  make
any such preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination.".  Fa-
milial  includes  chil-
dren  under  the  age
of  18  living  with
parents or legal cus-
todians,  pregnant
women  and  people
securing  custody  of
children under 18.
This newspaper will
not  knowingly  ac-
cept  any  advertising
for real estate which
is in violation of the
law. Our readers are
hereby  informed
that  all  dwellings
advertised  in  this
newspaper are avail-
able on an equal op-
portunity  basis.  To
complain  of  dis-
crimination,  call
HUD  toll-free  at  1-
800-669-9777.  The
toll-free  number  for
the hearing impaired
is 1-800-927-9275.


